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       Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration
Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, June 17, 2010, 5:00 p.m.

Room 4951 Seattle Municipal Tower

Attending: Steve Benowitz, J. Paul Blake, Wendy Ekern, Cheryl Simrell King, Dorian Waller and Leslie Wolff

Absences: Sandra Archibald, David Broom, Kacie Luderus, Chantal Stevens and Mary Van Verst

Call to Order

J. Paul Blake called the meeting to order at 5:09 p.m.  

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the meeting on April and May were approved via email. The board acknowledged minutes approval. 

President’s Report

· Afghan Students: J. Paul discussed the visit of somewhere between 11 and 17 Afghani Masters students from Kabul University. The students will participate in a 2-3 day program which Mary and Dorian are helping to plan. Dorian will meet with Christina Sanders of WSU- Vancouver on 6.18.10. Christina is the coordinator for this project.

· Robert Denhart: J. Paul reported that Robert Denhart, an author of public administration works such as Dance of Leadership, has expressed interest in conducting a program with the Evergreen ASPA chapter in late September. The program proposal still needs to be worked up and will most likely take place in the Seattle area. 
· Bruce Katz: Bruce Katz is vice president and founding director of the Metropolitan Policy Program at The Brookings Institute. In a recent column in the Seattle Times, he states that while Seattle long has compared itself to other West Coast cities in measuring its progress, Seattle is actually a Next Frontier City poised to lead its peers, especially if it can address its challenges, including an educational achievement gap. (http://seattletimes.nwsource.com/html/opinion/2011980247_guest30katz.html)  Bruce Katz will be in the Seattle area in October and he and J. Paul are in communications about a potential event.
Secretary’s Report

There was no report from Mary for this meeting.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s Report is below.

Evergreen Chapter
Treasurer’s Report
June 17, 2010

Checking Account Balance
=
$1,872.63

Savings Account Balance
=
$11,438.39

Sub-Total Current Balance
=
$13,311.02

Outstanding Check

=
($300.00)
(Public Service Academy Donation)

Total Current Balance

=
$13,011.02


Wendy brought up old business dealing with the treasury. After deliberation, including a review of the financial accounting by several Chapter officers, it was determined that the Women’s Event incurred an overall deficit of $272.50, after taking the chapter’s donation of $500.00 and Wendy’s contribution into account. As part of this review, a Board officer contacted the Chapter’s former Treasurer, who confirmed that to the best of her knowledge no funds had been set aside for this event.  This issue resolution showed the need for income/expense sheets to be attached to all future program proposals.  As a result of this review, the Board of Directors considers the issues resolved.

Nominations Committee

The list of potential nominees went for approval by the board. Dorian moved that the list be accepted and that the new board be in place by July 1st. Leslie seconded the movement. The motion was passed unanimously.

The question was raised as to whether or not ASPA members are allowed to serve on more than one governing board. The Evergreen Chapter’s bylaws do not disallow service on more than on ASPA board. However, national rules will be reviewed.

The Evergreen Chapter will hold board officer elections in July. The term for offices is one year. The Vice President serves as the President Elect. Current Vice President Steve Benowitz has made a commitment of at least one year as president if elected.

Steve will provide Cheryl with the email addresses of board nominees. The board intends to schedule a planning meeting this summer. Board members will attend and should arrive prepared with potential program topics. At this meeting, future meeting options (in-person, conference calls, Skype, etc.) will be discussed. The proposed date for this upcoming meeting is Saturday, August 14th.

It was also proposed that the July meeting be cancelled.

The board discussed the potential for a board member to take a leave of absence. Cheryl will discuss this at a later date and options to appoint a stand-in will be investigated.

Program Committee 

Steve had nothing specific to report for this meeting.

Membership Committee

There was no report from Kacie for this meeting.

New Business

International Public Management Association for Human Resources (IPMA) – Steve is on the board of directors for Western Washington IPMA. This organization includes members from Snohomish County to Olympia. Steve proposed that the Evergreen Chapter partner with this group on programs that our chapters sponsor. This would mean that both organizations would pay membership entry fees to events. Steve also proposed that we should extend this invitation to other professional organizations for public employees. Steve moved that if our chapter puts on a program, we will announce it to IPMA and/or other professional organizations for public employees, offer member rates, and allow them to share the information with their membership. J. Paul seconded the movement. The board passed the motion unanimously.

Steve will follow-up with IPMA.

If anyone has other organizational partnerships to offer, they should bring them to the chapter board.

Japan Symposium – Dorian is meeting with Dean Archibald of the University of Washington and MPA Director King of Evergreen to discuss hosting portions of the symposium. Follow-up on this event will occur in August. The board discussed potential obligations to pay for travel and accommodations for up to three attendees. Steve expressed concerns about the travel expenses. Mary would know costs information and potentially be able to answer questions about how much the travel and accommodations will cost and whether the attendees are representing the Hyogo Prefecture or a profession organization.

Thanks – J. Paul thanked the membership for plaque he was given at the Public Service Awards Banquet.

Our upcoming meeting date is August 14th. The event will be held at Steve’s home on Vashon.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Leslie Wolff. 
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